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North West Environment Link (NWEL) is a partnership of environmental voluntary sector organisations, representing hundreds of thousands of members in the North West.  

We are members of VSNW, the regional voluntary sector network for the North West, whose purpose is to support a connected and influential voluntary and community sector (VCS). 

This bulletin is intended to keep NWEL members and wider networks up to date on events and issues that will be of interest to environmental voluntary and community sector organisations in the North West. Please send any items for inclusion in the next bulletin to andyyuille@gmail.com - and feel free to forward all or parts of these bulletins throughout your own networks to help spread the word!
The Green Bullet is also available to download from the VSNW and Enviroeconomy North West websites.

CPRE North West have kindly agreed to continue their support to enable the Green Bullet to be produced throughout 2015 – very many thanks!
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Campaigns 

Living Seas
The Wildlife Trust for Lancashire, Manchester & North Merseyside is developing a local project to raise the popular profile of its Living Seas campaigns and to involve more people in taking action through shore searches, recording wildlife, or writing letters of support.  They want to see more people using and appreciating our coast and sea, and more work in schools to illustrate what amazing sealife we can find locally; and to help people to find ways to celebrate what is so special about our marine and coastal environment, sharing stories, and feeling part of something special.  The Trust would like you to support its evidence-gathering by completing this short online survey. There’s more about the wild Irish Sea generally on www.irishsea.org, @LivingSeasNW on twitter and on The Wildlife Trusts Living Seas – Irish Sea Facebook.

Road noise and tranquillity

The Campaign to Protect Rural England (CPRE) is calling for national and local action to tackle a surge in road noise and road traffic in rural areas: New Government statistics show that traffic and hence noise is growing fastest on minor rural roads, with a 5.5% increase in the past year alone. Further Government data also published last month shows how far road noise from busier roads intrudes into the countryside. CPRE has used the data to produce an interactive map for authorities and the public. To combat noise in rural areas, CPRE is asking the Government to divert some funding from Highways England, newly responsible for major roads, to local authorities, so that low-noise surfaces can be laid on locally run A roads as well as strategic national ones. Cuts to local government budgets mean that rural councils are struggling to maintain road surfaces. To better manage traffic and speed on minor roads, CPRE is also calling for local authorities to implement 40 mph zones and heavy vehicle restrictions.

Lake District pylons

National Grid are, in the face of public opposition and viable alternatives, intending to build kilometres of new super-pylons through the Lake District. Find out more and get involved with this multi-partner campaign led by Friends of the Lake District; you can also attend community engagement events throughout the autumn. Meanwhile, recognising the harm that pylons cause in protected areas, they are planning to spend millions getting rid of pylons in other protected landscapes.
Fares fair – part-time tickets 

With over 8 million people now working part-time, the need for part time and flexible season tickets is greater than ever. Currently commuters are limited to a choice of buying a season ticket or single journey tickets – or driving. Season tickets only provide savings when used for five out of seven days.Twenty European countries have flexible train ticketing for part time workers. The Campaign for Better Transport is calling on the Government and train companies to honour their promise to introduce affordable fares and ticketing for part time and flexible workers – add your voice by signing their petition.

Climate change
Friends of the Earth are holding a national day of climate action on October 10th. Then on 29 November - the eve of the UN 2015 climate change talks in Paris - they’ll be marching for climate, justice and jobs in London. They want it to be the biggest climate demonstration the UK’s ever seen. Marches are also happening in Cardiff and Edinburgh on 28 November and there will be huge marches around the world that same weekend. And on 11-13 December we’ll be heading to Paris in our hundreds to meet thousands of others from across the globe, to show politicians that the world’s watching them. 2015 looks set to be the hottest year on record globally by some way. The three hottest years globally have all occurred since 2010 and nine of the ten hottest years since records began in 1880 have all occurred since 2000, according to a report in The Independent. The fossil fuel divestment movement is growing, and Manchester FOE are calling on Greater Manchester’s pension fund – the largest local authority investor in fossil fuels – to get on board.
Information update

Energy

Despite the new stringent restrictions on permitting onshore wind turbines, the majority of the Scout Moor extension has been approved, making it (probably!) the largest windfarm in England again, with the officer’s report saying that “the planning impacts identified by local communities have been addressed as far as possible”. The Government (who have just rejected four large windfarms in mid-Wales, one in Lincolnshire and one in Cambridgeshire, both of which placed substantial weight on the new restrictions, and a huge offshore farm off Dorset) will now decide whether to call the decision in. They are also planning to slash subsidies for small-scale renewable generation by nearly 90% - see consultations section. Ernst & Young’s quarterly ranking of countries for attractiveness for investment in renewables sees the UK dropping out of the top ten for the first time since it started in 2003.
Neighbourhood Planning

Greg Clark has continued with his predecessor’s strong support for Neighbourhood Planning, intervening to stop a council in Buckinghamshire giving permission for 130 houses on a site that would undermine an emerging neighbourhood plan, and recovering the decision – still to be made – for himself. He also recovered an appeal in Northamptonshire on the basis that it could undermine an emerging Neighbourhood Plan, - although his actual decision, while rejecting the appeal, gave the neighbourhood plan limited weight. And he has been asked to call in a decision, approved by the local council, which is seen by some as directly conflicting with policies in the first business neighbourhood plan in central Milton Keynes.
Publications

Environmental impacts of consumption and production

A global shift towards a vegan diet is vital to save the world from hunger, fuel poverty and the worst impacts of climate change, according to a wide-ranging and authoritative UN report into the causes of environmental damage. As the global population surges towards a predicted 9.1 billion people by 2050, western tastes for diets rich in meat and dairy products are unsustainable, says the report from United Nations Environment Programme's (UNEP) international panel of sustainable resource management. The burning of fossil fuels was said to be “of comparable importance”. Meanwhile, a new report in the journal Environmental Research Letters suggests that Britain wastes the most food in Europe, but the Love Food Hate Waste initiative might be able to help us improve!
Resources

Assets of Community Value kit
Locality have put together a resource kit with everything you need to know to register land or a building as an asset of community value.
Climate change adaptation

New guidance has been published by Climate UK and others setting out the business case for climate change adaptation for local authorities, arguing that such investment makes good business sense and can deliver multiple benefits. The report 'Climate Ready Councils' was launched in Birmingham in July and tested out again with stakeholders in Manchester with support from Climate UK.
Neighbourhood Planning
If your parish council is developing a neighbourhood plan and would like to consider including a policy on trees and woods, the Woodland Trust has produced some online support materials which may be of interest to you.   Woods and trees can help make your community a healthier, wealthier and happier place to live and work!

Events

North West Forest Forum

The next North West Forest Forum is being held at Risley Moss, Warrington, on 15th October 2015, starting at 10am for registration. There will be an opportunity to hear about support for the forestry sector through Countryside Stewardship, Productivity and LEADER, as well as an update on other projects and programmes in the North West.

VSNW annual conference

Sir Richard Leese CBE will be one of the keynote speakers at VSNW’s 2015 conference to be held in Manchester on 7th October. Places are booking fast so please send your booking form as soon as possible. They recently announced the full agenda for the conference and it will be a very interesting day of debate and discussion. There are workshops on a wide range of topics including the New Models of Care, the EU referendum and devolution. 

National Food Sovereignty Gathering 2015
This October workers, community groups, health workers, farmers, food growers and activists will be gathering to discuss a new food system and to build a stronger movement for food sovereignty in the UK. Friday 23 – Monday 26 October, Hebden Bridge. Themes will include agroecology and small scale food growing, food justice / food poverty, fixing broken food systems, linking global to local, diversifying the food movement, access to land, and strengthening the UK food sovereignty movement. Oh, and there’ll be lots of great food!


Pennine Prospects: A watershed landscape Annual conference
This year’s Pennine Prospects conference on November 1st will explore the themes of water, landscape and a catchment based approach. The conference provides the opportunity to meet with colleagues from the public, private and voluntary sectors who share your passion for the landscape of the South Pennines, and features a range of keynote speakers and discussion groups.
Consultations

Small-scale renewable subsidies

The Government is consulting on plans to cut subsidies for domestic solar and other small-scale generating technologies by almost 90%, in a move that environmentalists and trade bodies say will kill off the emerging industry, ruining prospects for sustainable generation on millions of roofs and other small brownfield sites. There’s a 38 Degrees petition to prevent the enormous cuts proposed, and another using the House of Commons petition site, and FOE have an e-action to email your MP. Consultation closes 23rd October.
Local Plan making
The Government has convened an expert panel to consider how to streamline the process of making Local Plans. There is, of course, no environmental or community representation on the group, but they are asking stakeholders for their views – you have until October 23rd. 
Funding
Lancashire Environment Fund – Green Grants

LEF now have a new small easy access funding scheme for small stand-alone projects run by not-for-profit organisations, charities, trusts, community groups, parish or community councils or voluntary organisations, with a 6-8 week turn around on applications. Projects might include energy efficiency measures at community facilities, wildflower, tree or bulb planting, community orchards or gardens (but not allotments), pond creation and planting, access improvements, benches and seating, or community arts with an environmental theme. For more information about the Green Grants contact Jennifer Tidy, Fund Administrator, at LEF on 01772 317247 or general@lancsenvfund.org.uk. You can apply online for up to £1,000; they also have grant programmes of up to £15,000 and £30,000 available.

___________________________________________________________________________
To subscribe or contribute

To subscribe to NWEL’s Bulletin please email andyyuille@gmail.com with the subject line: “Subscribe to NWEL Bulletin”. Please send items for inclusion in the next Bullet to me by 23rd October. 
North West Environment Link (NWEL) is a partnership of environmental voluntary sector organisations, representing hundreds of thousands of members in the North West.  
VSNW is the regional voluntary sector network for the North West, whose purpose is to support a connected and influential voluntary and community sector (VCS). 

To contribute to the NWEL Bulletin, please contact:
Andy Yuille
andyyuille@gmail.com
01524 389 915

To contribute to the policy work of VSNW, please contact:
Warren Escadale 
warren.escadale@vsnw.org.uk 

0161 276 9307
